

A LAKE WINNIPESAUKEE COMMUNITY

2022 West Point Newsletter

Dear West Point Association members.

In this uncertain and unprecedented time in our lives, we hope that you are safe and YY staying close to your loved ones and family. If anyone at West Point needs help or support, please don't hesitate to reach out to any member of the Board of Directors and we'll do our best to assist.

If you have any items of concern or suggestions you wish to share with the Board, you are encouraged to send them to our Secretary, Sandy Aiello (aiellosandy@yahoo.com)



Beach cleanup will be completed by the vendor prior to Memorial Day weekend like last year. Members are certainly welcomed to gather on Saturday, May 28 at 10:00 am to catch up with others who may show up. Please be mindful of safe distancing for those who may not have been vaccinated yet. This is a great opportunity to catch up with neighbors and friends. The rain date is Sunday, May 29, 2022 at 10:00 AM. We'll send email if this plan changes.

WEST POINT WELCOMES NEW MEMBERS!

Please join the Board in welcoming the Akin family, 11 Woodrin Road and the Skala family, 88 West Point Road

LABOR DAY FESTIVITES & GOLF CART PARADE

Unfortunately, most of the Labor Day Festivities were cancelled last year (other than the Golf Cart Parade).

Hopefully, we will have all our regular activities back by Labor Day this year for those who feel comfortable. Looking forward to the relay races, contests, slip-n-slide, cornhole/baggo tournament, Jimmy Falco Memorial horseshoe tournament, the golf cart parade, potluck dinner, etc! More detail to follow! Board will continue to monitor State Covid 19 guidelines.

ANNUAL DUES

Soon you will receive your 2022 annual dues in the amount of \$500 (plus any dock or mooring fees you may owe).

<u>Special Note</u>: Invoices for the annual dues are mailed each year and, as a measure of fairness to all members who make timely payments, the Board must enforce without exception the long-established 10% late fee for payments received beyond the <u>90-day</u> time period. This one-time <u>60-day</u> period starts from the postmark date of the dues/newsletter mailing.

2022 ANNUAL MEETING

Our Annual Meeting is scheduled for Saturday, August 6, 2022, at 10:00 AM, on the beach. Our By-laws provide for the nomination of members "in good standing" who desire to serve a three year term as a director. To nominate a member who desires to serve, their name must be received by the secretary in writing by June 1, 2022. Please send nominations to our secretary, Sandy Aiello or (aiellosandy@yahoo.com)

Board members running for re-election are Shawna Leary and Tom Mendez and Bruce Norwell



BOARD RESPONSIBILITIES

A current list of West Point Board members and their responsibilities can be found at: http://wplinh.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/WP-Board-of-Directors-updated-Sept-2018.pdf Please don't hesitate to reach out to a board member for help or suggestions that you may have.

DOCKS & MOORINGS

At the BOD meeting on 10/13/19, the dock and mooring expenses and user fees were reviewed. The Board voted to leave the current mooring fee at \$200 and the dock fee at \$700.

BEACH SHED & BOAT RACKS

Our storage shed and boat racks are offered on a first-come, first-serve basis. Please be reminded that you must have all personal items in the shed and on the boat, racks removed by Columbus Day weekend.

UPDATES: Friendly reminder to dismantle and/or break down any boxes that go into the dumpster

<u>Special note:</u> All boats, canoes, kayaks and the like must be stored on the racks and it's helpful if you can place your name on items stored on the racks.

The Board of Directors wishes to thank you for your continued support. We plan to see you on the beach for a get together on May 28th at 10:00am.

Sincerely,

Board of Directors
The West Point of Long Island Association, Inc.